PROPOSED CHRISTCHURCH CITY COUNCIL BYLAW TO LICENCE CLEANFILL SITES AND TO IMPOSE WASTE MINIMISATION LEVIES

At its ordinary meeting on Thursday 28 August 2003 the Christchurch City Council resolved to invite submissions on a proposed bylaw to licence cleanfill sites and to impose differentiated waste minimisation levies on the disposal of cleanfill at such sites. A summary of information on the proposal as well as the Statement of Proposal itself is available from the Council's Civic Offices, services centres and libraries or by telephoning 941-8830 during office hours.

Written submissions should be sent to the Council Secretary, Christchurch City Council, PO Box 237, Christchurch by 5pm on Wednesday 1 October 2003. On 9 October 2003 submitters will have the opportunity to discuss their submissions with a hearings panel appointed by the Council. Further information on the hearings will be mailed to submitters.